BIRTHS & DEATHS CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

MARRIED

McINTYRE-BOYCHUK - Lynn and Betty McIntyre are very pleased to announce the marriage of their son Dwight to Stacey Boychuk, daughter of Dave and Donna Boychuk which took place at the bride's parents home on October 10, 1998.

BORN

ELLIOT-LINEHAN - Greg, Karen and big brother Geoffrey are delighted to welcome Matthew Hunter James, weighing 7 lb. 11 oz. on October 6, 1998 at 1:44 a.m. at Anna Laberge Hospital.

DIED

DE VRIES, Frank - In his 80th year, at Huntingdon County Hospital, on Wednesday, October 21, 1998, after a long and courageous battle with respiratory illness. He will be remembered with much love by his children, Irene, Ann, Tina, Julia, August, Roseline and Madeline, their families and his 12 grandchildren. He will also be missed by his brother Karel and surviving sisters, Regina, Atsje, Aaltsje and their families (all of The Netherlands). He will also be remembered by his many friends and colleagues. Memorial services were held at Kelly Funeral Home with interment at St. Joseph's Cemetery, Huntingdon, P. Quebec on October 23, 1998.

MacQUEEN, Kathleen (née O'Neil) - At the Centre d'Accueil, Ormstown on October 21, 1998, aged 84. Wife of the late George MacQueen. Predeceased by her son Bruce. Survived by her grandchildren Barbara Boisvert and Michelle and lan MacQueen. Memorial service will be held Wednesday, October 28, 1998 at 11 a.m. from the Chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

McKELL, Barbara Anne (née Ransberry) - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Oc on October 20, 1998, passed away peacefully following a courageous battle with cancer. She was the beloved wife and best friend of Donald; loving mother of Keith, Dianne (Gregg), Debbie (Ben), David (Brenda), Jeff (Nadeana), and Dean (Ritsko). Precious Grandma to Ryan, Heidi, Cassie, Emma, Joshua and Rebecca. Forever to be missed by many family members and friends. The funeral service was held at Riverfield Presbyterian Church on Friday, October 23. Interment was in Riverfield Cemetery.

IN MEMORIAM

TOLHURST, Robert H. - In memory of a dear husband, father, father-in-law, grandpa and broth-er who passed away on November 1, 1994. Time cannot steal the memories we carry in our hearts.

I want to thank the doctors and nurses of the emergency and Doctors Krotecki, Pordan and Vandor, the staff and nurses of the 2nd Floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, to my friends who sent cards and phone calls. Thank you all.

CARD OF THANKS

Stewart Ross

Hugh and Charlotte McAdam and family would like to thank everyone for their best wishes, and in making our 60th Anniversary a huge success Hugh & Charlotte

I wish to thank Dr. Gaspard, Dr. Hébert and Dr. Lemieux, also the nurses on the Third Floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the good care I received while I was a patient there. Also thanks to my relatives, friends and neighbors for visits, gifts, get well cards and phone calls. All helped in my recovery. Thanks again.

The family of the late Frank de Vries wants to express their thanks to Frank's many dear and sup-

Florence Lehay Godin

portive friends, as well as the doctors and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and Huntingdon County Hospital, CLSC, who supported him and cared for him during his illness. A special thank you to Dr. J. Rosenberg for her compassionate care. Following the death of Elzéar Haineault, which

occurred on October 11, 1998, at the age of 75 years. Sincere thanks also for the mass offerings, cards and attendance at the mass in the Huntingdon Church on October 17. Interment, cemetery of same place. Donations for church repairs. All the compliments from Alfred Dallaire. Albine and children



It's been a long 2 months but I can honestly say that things are looking better. I got through my skin graft 3 1/2 weeks ago, about

70% took and I am hoping not to have another.

Doctors & Nurses at the Montreal Children's Hospital are all nice and so patient with me. I have a physiotherapist, a child life educator and a teacher helping me everyday and it's exciting.

I am able to sit up good and I'm starting to walk. I have a tricycle, so I ride it on the 7C-1 floor; that's

I know it's been very frustating for my parents and family but I understand that everyone has been helping so much; donations of money, food and gifts have been given to us. We can't believe that there are so many people wanting to help us, friends, family and people we do not even know. Thanks to the Huntingdon and Ormstown ambu-lance technicians and the Barrie Memorial emer-

gency staff for their prompt assistance. I know people have been and are still praying for me, well, it just goes to show that prayers can be

answered Thank you so very much to EVERYONE from the bottom of my heart.

We feel blessed to belong to a community that cares so much.

A small town boy in a great big city. **Love Matthew Beare**

parents Neil & Carole (Vachon) brothers Adam & Thomas

Lovingly remembered by his family

CARDS OF THANKS The family of the late Elzéar Paul Haineault wish express their sincere thank you to all who attended his funeral mass and to all who went out of their way to express their sympathy to

we were, to see so many of his friends and family. Please accept these thanks as personal. His sister Rita Haineault Kirkey

us.

words how overwhelned

His goddaughter Janice Kirkey Lefebvre

Community Ken, Viola Sutton honored

on Diamond Wedding anniversary Happy and smiling, Kenneth and Viola Sutton were honored at a reception mark-

Saturday afternoon Oct. 24. Ken and Vi looked stunning as they greeted their guests in the gaily decorated basement of the Franklin United Church. As many friends and family gathered

ing their 60th wedding anniversary on

around them, visiting and reminiscing The Franklin U.C.W. catered a dainty lunch, including a pretty anniversary cake. 60 years ago

Viola were united in Marriage at a quiet ceremony at the Russeltown United Church Manse by Rev. Stanley Beldin. The happy couple left for a short honeymoon in Montreal, where they visited

On November 2, 1938, Kenneth and

Florie and Dick Morrison. When they returned a reception was held at the home of the bride's parents, where friends and family were entertained by the music of Amold and Marjorie Milne. Attendants were the bride's sister, Luela Stevenson Boyd, and the groom's cousin, Ross Carson. Active in community

built a new home on Rte. 209 near Franklin Centre. They have devoted many tireless hours to church work and doing home renovations for folks in the community.

The Suttons farmed on the Stevenson sideroad from 1938 until 1975 when they

Mr. and Mrs. Ken Sutton. Ken's great love of music and ability to play the violin has given him much pleasure, as he joins with the Franklin

Ensemble for many musical events. Visitors The anniversary couple were delighted to have folks come from as far away as Toronto and Lennoxville and both sides

of the border, to join them at this happy

- D. Farqubar 85th birthday for E. Lindsay

Congratulations to Everett Lindsay who turned 85 on October 19. He was pleasantly surprised as friends

and family arrived at the home of Betty and Ernest Lindsay on Howard St. in Malone on Sunday, October 18, to help him celebrate his special day. The warm, sunny weather was enjoyed immensely as folks gathered on the Lindsay's porch and lawn to visit. Everett and his guests enjoyed a fabulous buffet meal and birthday cake.

day cake. Guests who traveled from a distance

were George and Lyla Lindsay of Johnstown, Ont.; Joyce and Bill Lindsay

and Jason Prescott; of and Gordon and Brenda Lindsay Brockville, Ont.

Everett was all smiles on this special day; he is enjoy-ing good health and is doing well at Mary Jackson's resi-dence in

Huntingdon. - D. Farqubar



Everett Lindsay (Photo: DF)